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October 11, 1991

Ms, G. F, Duerig, Division Engineer
Alameda County Water District

PO Box 5110

Fremont, CA 94537

RE: Quarterly Monitoring Report - 3rd Quarter 1991
6000 S Corporation
6000 Stevenson Blvd.
Fremont, CA 94538

Dear Ms. Duerig:

In accordance with Section 13267(b) of the California Water Code, 6000 S
Corporation is hereby reporting on actions taken during the period of July 1,
1991 thru September 30, 1991 regarding environmental issues at the 6000
Stevenson Blvd. site.

There are three remaining environmental issues at the 6000 Stevenson site
that have not yet been fully remedied.

o The Foundry Sand issue has been put before the courts.
Several settlement meetings have been held at Superior Court.
As of this date, the depositor of the Foundry Sand, American
Brass & Iron, and Alameda County Department of Health officlals
are in negotiations on removal of the material. A mid-October
settlement conference has been delayed pending outcome of
these negotiations.
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The contaminated soil issue is continuing as scheduled. The
material has been stockpiled on plastic sheeting. It is
being watered and tilled three times a week. Testing of
this material for oil and grease, diesel and PCB's will be
done in November of this year. Test results will be
submitted to the appropriate agency for review for removal.
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o The final remaining issue of monitoring ground water was
discussed at the site this past week with Ms. Duerig of
Alameda County Water District. Two new water monitoring
wells were requested. Three consultants have been contacted
to provide vosts for the installation of the new wells. With
the addition of these two wells, six monitoring wells are now
available for testing.

The company has contacted several consultants to review
testing requirements for the six monitoring wells. Upon
completion of the new wells, the company will contract
with a testing laboratory or consulting geologist to
perform quarterly testing and reporting of the monitoring
wells to the lead agency.

6000 S Corporation was unexpectedly contacted this quarter by The Bechtel
Corporation, who was under contract to the Environmental Protection Agency,
to inspect this site as a possible superfund candidate. We have been
informed by Bechtel that the results of their recommendations would be
made available to us upon completion.

If this site is a true superfund candidate, it seems the policies and
thrust of the E.P.A. really do need major revision as indicated by recent
public opinion.

If there are any questions concerning this report, or if further information
is required on any matters discussed, please contact me at (510) 657-7633.

ncerely

Dale W. Sobek
President

DWS:g
cc: Ms. L., Vrabel, City of Fremont

Mr. R. Hiett, C.R.W.Q.C.B.
Mr. Scott Seery, A.C.D.E.H.



